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Corruption is a crime that the international
community seeks to curb for its detrimental
effects on business and society. Many states
focus on the demand side of corruption. With
the adoption of a series of regional
Foreign
conventions in the 1990s mainly in the
Bribery http://ww
Americas and Europe, states began to
http://law
Gaps and w.ibanet.o Business consider the supply side of corruption. One
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(2014) 2000s when the Asian Development Bank
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Implement 2014.aspx
(ADB) and the Organisation for Economic
ation
Cooperation and Development (OECD)
devised an anti-corruption action plan for
Asia and the Pacific. This article examines
the laws in the United Kingdom, US and
Singapore for effectively sealing foreign
bribery gaps. It shows the willingness and
extent states would reach to curb foreign
bribery and concludes that states are
increasingly going beyond international law
requirements to fulfil their obligations to curb
foreign bribery.
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Part I outlines the United Kingdom's leisurely
pace of bringing its laws into compliance with
the OECD Convention - a process that began
on December 17, 1997 and was completed
more than thirteen years later on July 1,
2011, when the Bribery Act finally became
effective. Part II analyzes three offenses
created by the Bribery Act - bribing another
person,4 requesting or agreeing to receive a
bribe, and bribery of a foreign public official.
Part III explores what in our view is the most
egregious aspect of the Bribery Act, the strict
liability corporate crime of failing to prevent
bribery, a crime that requires no mens rea
and triggers unlimited fines. Parts I to III of
this article draw on language from our
previous article, Expansive Reach - Useless
Guidance: An Introduction to the UK Bribery
Act 2010. Part IV probes the expansive
scope of what is deemed a “bribe” under the
Bribery Act. Once a bribe is alleged, a nonUK business doing only a part of its business
in the United Kingdom will be guilty of failing
to prevent a bribe even when such bribe was
paid by a non-employee or other person over
whom the now automatically guilty company
has no operational control. In such a case,
the sole defense available to the
presumptively guilty company is to satisfy the
burden of proving that, despite the
occurrence of the alleged bribe that it failed
to prevent, that company had in place
adequate procedures designed to prevent
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Section II of this comment will address and
explain facilitation payments and why it is no
longer acceptable to regard them as a
normal part of doing business. Section III
briefly compares the FCPA's facilitation
payments exception with the conscious lack
thereof in the U.K. Bribery Act 2010. It also
reviews how the OECD has played a role in
elevating this topic for debate with the
Department of Justice and the public in
general. Section IV looks at the current
practical and theoretical arguments being
made for and against allowing facilitation
payments under the FCPA and advocates for
prohibiting them. Most importantly, it
analyzes the practical implications involved
with enforcing a prohibition of facilitation
payments under the FCPA and makes four
recommendations which would aid in making
a prohibition of facilitation payments under
the FCPA more effective. Finally, the
Conclusion to this Comment briefly compares
the likely costs of anti-facilitation payment
enforcement efforts with the benefits that
stamping them out would achieve.
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The 1998 amendments to the FCPA
expanded the Act's substantive scope of the
FCPA and extended the jurisdictional reach
of the government's enforcement powers.
This article analyzes the 1998 amendments.
Part I of the article provides a historical
overview of the FCPA. Part II of the article
discusses the OECD Convention. Part III
analyzes the United States' 1998
Amendments to the Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act. Part IV of the article analyzes
the applicability of the FCPA extraterritorially.
Part V concludes that while the amendments'
importance in conjunction with the OECD
Convention largely remains to be seen, it is
clear that the enlargement of the
extraterritorial effect of the Act's antibribery
provisions may prove to be the most
significant and challenging foray by the
United States into the regulation of
international business, certainly since the
FCPA was originally enacted.
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The OECD Convention on Combating Bribery
of Foreign Public Officials in International
Business Transactions was adopted in 1997.
During the last ten years the OECD has been
extremely busy monitoring the
implementation of this Convention in
contracting states. During this process a
number of issues have emerged. This article
examines some of these: (1) the role and
impact of the functional equivalence
approach, (2) the effect of gaps and flexibility
surrounding international business
transactions and corporate liability, and (3)
Article 5 and the defence of necessity
available to a State under customary
international law in the context of the UK
decision to end the BAE investigations.

2008

University
of Surrey,
UK:
Professor
of Law

http://ww
w.eco.uc3
Celentani, m.es/engli
Marco et sh/staff/c
al
ontact_inf
o/celenta
n.html

Combatin
g
Corruption
s in
Internation
al
Business
Transactio
ns

http://pap
ers.ssrn.co
m/sol3/pa
pers.cfm?
abstract_i
d=428163

UPF
Economic
s and
Business
Working
Paper No.
670

We analyze the impact of different types of
international conventions that require
signatory countries to penalize domestic
firms that are found to have bribed foreign
public officials. We analyze enforcement of
penalties under a convention styled after the
OECD's 'Convention on Combating Bribery of
Foreign Public Officials in International
Business Transactions', in which signatory
countries commit to prosecuting firms that
have bribed public officials of any foreign
country. We compare the results with the
case in which the convention requires
signatory countries to commit to prosecuting
firms that have bribed public officials of
signatory countries only. We argue that the
second type of convention is more likely to
ensure enforcement of penalties on firms
found to have bribed foreign public officials.
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The most recent global financial crisis
resulted in part from a failure of international
law. Politicians and other regulators in the
United States and abroad failed to effectively
work together to create a consistent and
proper level of regulation for the financial
institutions, the mortgage-backed securities,
and the credit default swaps that were at the
heart of the crisis. As evidenced by the crisis,
the globalization of financial markets within
the past few decades has created new
systemic risk in which national crises can
quickly and easily spread across national
borders. In the absence of greater
Ohio State
coordination by politicians and other
Law
regulators in the United States and abroad,
Journal;
global financial crises are likely to occur with
73 Ohio
greater regularity and severity as the world
St. L.J.
continues to become more interconnected.
1283
Even if a cohesive web of international
financial regulation can be developed,
enforcement of the various strands of that
web of regulation remains a concern.
Remarkably, anti-corruption law has largely
been ignored as a necessary component of
financial regulatory reform. In the voluminous
body of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform
and Consumer Protection Act, the term
“corruption” is not mentioned once, which is
extraordinarily troubling. A robust and
comprehensive system of transnational anticorruption law is required to create stable
global financial markets. The realities of an
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This article explores the efforts of the
international community to battle corruption
by focusing on the recently promulgated
Organization of Economic and Cooperative
Development (OECD) Convention on
Combating Bribery of Foreign Public Officials
in International Business Transactions. The
authors begin by examining the U.S. Foreign
Corrupt Practices Act (FCPA), the precursor
to the OECD Convention, and by describing
all cases initiated by the government
pursuant to the FCPA. The authors then
discuss multinational anti-bribery efforts that
ultimately led to the adoption of the
Convention. The article focuses on the
provisions of the Convention as well as the
implementing legislation of various
signatories. Finally, the authors explains
compliance measures that multinational U.S.
corporations have adopted to protect
themselves from FCPA violations and
outlines measures that such corporations can
take to ensure compliance with implementing
legislation under the OECD Convention.
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I analyze the effectiveness of laws against
bribery abroad in inducing foreign investors to
reduce their investment in corrupt countries.
The laws are designed to reduce the supply
of bribes by foreign investors by increasing
the costs of bribing abroad. Such increase in
costs will make foreign investors more
sensitive to corruption and induce them to
reduce their investments in corrupt countries.
However, I argue that these laws need to be
implemented and coordinated in multiple
countries to become effective. Otherwise,
investors in a country will have incentives to
bypass them when competitors from other
countries are not bound by similar legal
constrains. The empirical analysis shows that
investors from countries that implemented
the OECD Convention on Combating Bribery
of Foreign Public Officials in International
Business Transaction of 1997 reduced their
investments in corrupt countries. Investors
from the US, which were bound by the
Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977, also
reduced investments in corrupt countries, but
only after the OECD Anti-Bribery Convention
was in place.
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This paper examines the impact of corruption
on foreign direct investment (FDI). It argues
that corruption results not only in a reduction
in FDI, but also in a change in the
composition of country of origin of FDI. It
presents two key findings. First, corruption
results in relatively lower FDI from countries
that have signed the OECD Convention on
Combating Bribery of Foreign Public Officials
in International Business Transactions. This
suggests that laws against bribery abroad
may act as a deterrent against engaging in
corruption in foreign countries. Second,
corruption results in relatively higher FDI from
countries with high levels of corruption. This
suggests that investors that have been
exposed to bribery at home may not be
deterred by corruption abroad and instead
seek countries where corruption is prevalent.
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This paper examines the effects of a
watershed anti-corruption initiative – the 1997
OECD Anti-Bribery Convention – on
international trade flows. I exploit variation in
the timing of implementation by exporters
and in the level of corruption of importers to
quantify the Convention's effects on bilateral
exports. Using a large panel of country pairs
to control for confounding global and national
trends and shocks, I find that, on average,
the Convention caused a reduction in exports
from signatory countries to high corruption
importers relative to low corruption importers.
This suggests that by creating large penalties
for foreign bribery, the Convention indirectly
increased transaction costs between
signatory countries and high corruption
importers. I also find evidence that the
Convention's effects differed across product
categories.
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Although corruption is ubiquitous, attitudes
toward it differ among countries. The U.S.
had been the only country, until 1997 OECD
Convention, with an explicit extraterritorial
anti-bribery law. The Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act of 1977 employs a two-pronged
approach to control the supply side of
corruption: (1) anti-bribery provisions and (2)
accounting (internal control) provisions. I
offer indirect evidence that shows that the
FCPA had limited success. The OECD
Convention adopts the same two-pronged
approach, but is likely to be more successful
since it is a multilateral treaty: the signatory
nations can effectively form a cartel to reduce
the cost of doing business. As with any cartel,
however, each multinational corporation has
an incentive to deviate. I argue that the main
lesson to be drawn from the U.S. experience
is that we need, in addition to internal
controls, stronger and more effective
corporate governance within an appropriate
regulatory framework.
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The Foreign Corrupt Practices Act (FCPA)
ushered in an era where the mantra was zero
tolerance for illegal behavior. Yet the
enforcement climate did not match the
rhetoric and many in business did not take
this legal obligation seriously. In 1988,
Congress amended the FCPA to permit socalled “facilitation payments,” thereby
reflecting the reality of business. The
amendment made explicit that some
technical bribes might actually be paid not to
obtain or retain business, but instead merely
to move goods off a dock or to get them
through customs. Ultimately the OECD
nations joined the United States in the 1990s
by passing the Anti-Bribery Convention and
moving the community of nations towards a
common understanding of the necessity of
taking a legal stand against bribery. The
United Kingdom and other countries have
also passed new legislation to curtail the
practice of bribery. Enforcement actions
increased dramatically in the United States
after President Bush and the new U.K. law
reinforced this new enforcement
environment. Yet questions persist: Has the
zealousness to eradicate bribery, fueled by
the great harm it does to a country's
development, overshadowed common sense
and business reality in a narrow set of
cases? Is a bribe sometimes not a bribe? If
facilitation payments are legal under United
States law, why are companies prohibiting

2013

Bentley
University:
Professor
of law,
Taxation,
and
Financial
Planning &
University
of Miami
School of
Business
Administra
tion:
Director of
Business
Ethics
Program,
CoDirector of
UM Ethics
Programs,
&
Professor
of
Business
Law

https://fa
culty.bentl
Earle,
Beverley & ey.edu/de
Cava,
tails.asp?u
Anita
name=bea
rle

The
Penumbra
of the
United
States'
Foreign
Richmond
Corrupt
Journal of
Practices
http://ssr Global
Act:
Law and
Brazil's n.com/abs
Business;
Clean
tract=252 13 Rich. J.
Companie
0441
Global L.
s Act and
& Bus.
Implication
439
s for the
Pharmace
utical
Industry

The Foreign Corrupt Practices Act (FCPA),
enacted in 1977, signaled a major
philosophical shift in the United States
regarding the acceptability of the common
business practice of bribing foreign officials.
Nonetheless, the reality of such business
dealings worldwide did not change until very
recently, when the consequences of ignoring
the law became subject to enormous fines
levied by the Department of Justice (DOJ).
No doubt, the FCPA has inspired
international efforts to eradicate corruption,
national efforts to enshrine anti-bribery
concepts in law, and serious efforts to
enforce those laws. The Organization for
Bentley
Economic Cooperation and Development
University;
(OECD) Convention and the recent U.K. Anti- Fall 2014
Professor
Bribery law reflect this trend, albeit with
of Law
mixed success. Not surprisingly, many
observers have remained cynical and doubt
whether countries with an entrenched culture
of corruption would ever change. This article
examines Brazil’s surprising decision to enact
its Clean Companies Law, thereby ending the
country’s official tolerance of corruption and
adding its name to the short list of countries
that have taken major steps to change the
business culture. It looks at this through the
lens of the pharmaceutical industry,
considering the preliminary groundwork for
the law as established through industry and
country codes. Finally this article concludes
with some assessments of the efficacy of
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The UK Anti-Bribery Act makes both bribery
of a public official and private-to-private
commercial bribery illegal; it imposes a (strict
liability) offense for commercial organizations
which fail to prevent bribery by persons
associated with them. The Act has
extraterritorial effect and applies to
http://pap
transactions of British subjects or on British
The
ers.ssrn.co
territory. Commercial organizations may raise
m/sol3/pa Internation the statutory defense of adequate procedures
al Lawyer
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abstract_i Law. 1173 exonerates the commercial organization from
d=170247 (2011) the strict liabity for bribery by their associated
persons. Unlike the FCPA, the UK Act does
0
Not exempt facilitation payments (grease)
from coverage. The Act meets and exceeds
Britain's obligations under the OECD AntiBribery Convention, itself too an outgrowth of
the U.S. FCPA and seeks to raise
international standards and relies on soft law
to do so in tandem with hard law.
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Over the past decade we have witnessed
some early signs of progress in the battle
against international bribery and corruption, a
problem that throughout the history of
commerce had previously been ignored. We
begin by summarizing the literature that
convincingly argues that bribery is an
immoral and unethical practice and that the
economic harm it causes falls most heavily
on those least able to absorb it. The next
section summarizes the main provisions of
anti-bribery legislation including the FCPA,
the OECD, and the United Nations
Trends in http://pap
Convention Against Corruption and the laws
the
ers.ssrn.co
of selected countries. We conclude this
http://bus Internation
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section with a discussion of the "moral
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The next section focuses on the roles played
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and
by NGOs including Transparency
Corruption
0
International, the World Economic Forum and
the International Chamber of Commerce. We
review trends in enforcement and
prosecution, including a review of United
States' enforcement processes, mechanisms
for cross-border legal assistance, a
discussion of the distinctive nature of FCPA
cases and an assessment of what the future
holds for enforcement. The final section
focuses on compliance processes for
corporations aimed at reducing the risk of
FCPA and related violations. This section
also addresses the ethics of gift giving and
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This article focuses on the Inter-American
Convention Against Corruption and the
OECD Convention on Combating Bribery of
Foreign Public Officials in International
Business Transactions. Part I of the article
begins with a review of the rationale and key
legal elements of the U.S. Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act. Part II describes recent efforts
by the United States to convince other
governments and firms of the need for
binding, enforceable and universally
accepted rules against corrupt payments to
foreign public officials. Parts III and IV survey
the activities of various governmental
organizations and major private sector
groups that support international efforts to
effectively discourage foreign bribery,
respectively. The key sections, Parts V and
VI, describe, analyze and critique the two
major international conventions, the InterAmerican Convention Against Corruption,
and the OECD Convention on Combating
Bribery of Foreign Public Officials in
International Business Transactions. Finally,
Part VII discusses the further steps that must
be taken to be sure that this recent progress
becomes a significant and effective
deterrence to foreign bribery.
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The Convention on Combating Bribery of
Foreign Public Officials in International
Business Transactions, as formulated by the
Organization for Economic Cooperation and
Development (OECD), provides an impetus
for worldwide changes in legislation
governing international business
transactions. The Convention obligates
signatory countries to adopt domestic
legislation making bribery of foreign public
officials a criminal act. Additionally, the
Convention emulates the corporate
accountability approach of the U.S. Foreign
Corrupt Practices Act to detect corrupt
payments. The Convention alone is not
enough, however, to address other corrosive
aspects of corruption. This article examines
the strengths of the Convention, analyzes its
shortcomings, and recommends that the
OECD pursue a multi-faceted strategy to
tackle corruption. The strategy should include
alliances with other multilateral organizations,
international financial institutions, and civil
society to develop additional initiatives for
educating relevant parties and changing their
attitudes about corruption, so that it will be
significantly diminished.
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The goal of this article is to gain a more
robust understanding of how conflicts of
interest are treated in international and
regional anti-corruption treaty regimes, as
well as the trends that can be discerned from
evaluations of regime member practices
regarding these conflicts of interest
measures. At present, only the IACAC,
GRECO, the OECD, and the ADB/OECD
have significant member state compliance
procedures in place, although, as previously
noted, the UNCAC and the EU have created
mechanisms to undertake member state
compliance procedures in the future. The
evaluations used by the IACAC, GRECO, the
OECD, and the ADB/OECD have gone
through several phases to date, and
examination of such existing procedures will
help to provide an understanding of the
conflict of interest situations in individual
member states, as well as the collective
situation within each regime overall. As such,
the evaluation procedures offer important
lessons for each of their respective regimes.
Furthermore, the lessons and trends from
these existing mechanisms offer additional
insights and lessons for those regimes that
are in the process of implementing review
mechanisms in the future.
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In November 1997, the Organization for
Economic Cooperation and Development
(“OECD”) adopted the Convention on
Combating Bribery of Foreign Public Officials
in International Business Transactions
(“OECD Convention”). The preamble of the
OECD Convention states that “bribery is a
widespread phenomenon in international
business transactions, . . . which raises
serious moral and political concerns,
undermines good governance and economic
development, and distorts international
competitive conditions.” All member countries
signed the OECD Convention and thus were
committed to implement it via the passage of
domestic legislation by December 31, 1999.
The Japanese promulgated new anti-bribery
provisions to satisfy the mandates of the
OECD Convention. However, when
compared to the U.S. Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act, the new Japanese provisions
continue to put U.S. companies at a
disadvantage when competing with Japanese
companies in foreign markets. Additionally,
the Japanese legislative efforts to date are
not in keeping with the spirit of the OECD
Convention and are probably insufficient to
meet the Convention's standards.
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The Article compares United States law with
three international conventions designed to
strengthen significantly domestic laws
against public corruption among the signatory
nations. It undertakes a detailed analysis of
the three conventions adopted by the
European Union, the Organization for
Economic Co-operation and Development
(OECD), and the Organization of American
States, and reviews how the conventions
seek to define what constitutes corruption.
The Article discusses how the three
conventions use bribery as the paradigm
form of corruption, without considering fully
other forms of corruption involving misuse of
authority resulting in personal enrichment.
The Article then looks at United States law,
noting that while federal law on the topic is
not entirely consistent and contains no single
provision on corruption, the United States
has developed a strong anti-corruption law
that provides the means to address different
forms of corruption. Among the issues that
American law deals with that are largely
ignored by the international conventions are:
(1) whether gratuities that do not meet the
requirements of a bribe should also be
punished as corrupt; (2) the role of campaign
contributions in anti-corruption law; and, (3)
how the federal mail fraud statute, which
prohibits fraud depriving another of the right
of honest services, should be adopted by
countries seeking to expand their corruption
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In the late 1990s, it was announced that
Australia would introduce legislation to
respond to an OECD Convention for
criminalizing bribery of foreign public officials.
This was part of a coordinated international
OECD initiative. The US had already
addressed such issues two decades earlier
under the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of
1977. This paper discusses the rationales for
prohibiting bribery of foreign public officials
and the scope of the draft Australian
provisions, which were designed to enforce
the OECD Convention. The paper specifically
focuses on the broader implications of the
bribery offence for corporate criminal liability.
It discusses when payment of a bribe by an
employee or officer to a foreign public official
may result in corporate criminal liability, and
the mechanisms through which corporations
might protect themselves from such liability.
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We are facing an epidemic where bribery is
infiltrating the international business realm in
a way that demands immediate action. The
United States has attempted to combat this
via the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act
("FCPA") in conjunction with the Organization
for Economic Co-Operation and
Development ("OECD"). In addition, the
OECD's peer-pressure influence resulted in
the United Kingdom enacting the U.K. Bribery
Act ("UKBA") in 2011.Taken together, these
varying acts may have one believing that
corruption is facing a solid wall of
enforcement legislation. On the contrary, the
University
UKBA and the FCPA contain a multitude of
of
different standards, which require companies
Richmond
to create two separate compliance programs Fall 2014 School of
while spending millions of dollars to deal with
Law
these discrepancies. The unfair disadvantage
(Student
to companies trying to comply, as well as the
Note)
argued competitive disadvantage to
companies from the U.K. and U.S.
respectively, has led to the need for universal
anti-bribery legislation. These two acts set up
a solid foundation, however, there needs to
be universal alignment in order to
successfully combat corruption in the global
realm, and achieve international anti-bribery
success.In this Article, Part I will compare
and contrast the similarities and differences
in both acts based on their language,
enforcement, and practices. Part II will then
discuss the effects these differences in
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Bribery in international business disrupts the
local economy, discourages foreign
investment, destabilizes friendly foreign
governments, and impairs the ability of
American firms to compete with foreign firms
that are permitted by law not only to pay
bribes, but in many instances to deduct the
cost of the bribe from their income taxes.
Section Two of this paper describes the
magnitude and scope of the problem of
bribery in international business transactions.
Section Three analyzes the application and
enforcement of the Foreign Corrupt Practices
Act, and provides a brief description of the
scandals and investigations leading to its
enactment. Section Four examines recent
trends toward eliminating bribery and
addressing the tax deductibility of bribes in
international commercial transactions.
Twenty years of U.S. pressure to persuade
other countries to criminalize bribery of
foreign public officials has resulted in the
adoption of the OECD Convention. The
OECD Convention represents significant
progress toward eliminating bribery of foreign
public officials. Regrettably, the OECD
Convention fails to prevent foreign firms from
deducting the cost of bribes paid from their
income taxes. Accordingly, the United States
should continue to urge the parties to the
OECD Convention, as well as other countries
that permit tax deductions for the cost of
bribes paid to foreign public officials, to
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This article will give a basic outline of the
FCPA and the facilitation payments
exception. The article will then explore the
history behind the exception. The article will
discuss the United States' pursuit of an
international agreement prohibiting foreign
bribery and the resulting OECD Anti-Bribery
Convention. The article will then focus on
international and domestic disdain over the
issue of facilitation payments during the first
decade of the Convention. Next, the article
will consider the recent OECD
Recommendation calling on the prohibition of
facilitation payments and the OECD's recent
criticisms of the United States with respect to
its policies on facilitation payments. The
author will then give his prediction that the
facilitation payments exception will be
eliminated. Finally, the author will provide his
recommendation that domestic companies
prohibit the use of facilitation payments in the
current global anti-bribery environment.
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Bribery in international business transactions
is rampant throughout the world, with
estimates of $ 1 trillion of bribes paid per
year. Many countries, including the United
States, have implemented legislation that
attempts to limit such bribery, but the relevant
laws generally only criminalize the acts of
supply-side bribers (those who offer to pay or
actually pay the bribes). In contrast, the
conduct of foreign officials who solicit and
accept bribes is generally not criminalized
under these statutes. This paper argues that
the current system of legislation is both
ineffective because of its failure to address
the actions of those who actively solicit bribes
and inequitable because of the disparity in
treatment of culpable parties to the bribery
Summer
transactions. As a remedy for the deficiencies
2014
in the current system, I suggest that the
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and
Development's Convention on Combating
Bribery of Foreign Public Officials in
International Business Transactions (OECD
Convention) should be amended to include
the offense of soliciting or being bribed.
Furthermore, even if the OECD Convention is
not amended, OECD Convention signatories
should individually amend their international
bribery statutes to criminalize demand-side
bribery. Principles of international law and
current enforcement of OECD-related
statutes show that OECD Convention
signatories have ample jurisdictional bases
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Part I of this Note will propose three
analytical lenses through which one may
examine anti-corruption legislation. Part II will
use those lenses to survey comparative antibribery measures developed by the
Organization for Economic Cooperation and
Development (“OECD”) Convention on
Combating Bribery of Foreign Public Officials
in International Business Transactions
(“Convention”) and also the United Kingdom.
Part III will then focus those lenses on the
FCPA itself, exploring its history and judicial
interpretation. Part IV will examine the
specific matter of “foreign official” in light of
the general discussion of anti-corruption
legislation and consider a definition using the
three analytical lenses offered at the
beginning of this Note.
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This Note argues that while the Convention
may be an integral element in abolishing
bribery of foreign public officials, it is only part
of the solution due to the inability of the
OECD to convince all major economies to
sign and implement the Convention. Part II of
this Note provides a general overview of
bribery in the international context, includes a
brief description of the relevant provisions of
the Convention, and outlines the success
many partycountries--such as the United
Kingdom and the United States--have had
with implementing the Convention. Part III
analyzes various other avenues and methods
of international law that the international
community can use to persuade RIC to
implement the Convention. Finally, Part IV
recommends that the international
community, as a whole, use alternative
methods of international law to pressure RIC
into condemning bribery of foreign public
officials and explains ways the OECD can
alter its practices to allow countries to more
easily become parties to the Convention.
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The purposes of this article are to: describe
the nature and consequences of bribery
(specifically, the undermining of respect for
human rights); outline the major provisions of
the OECD Convention, and; analyze its role
in promoting transparency and accountability
in international business. While the OECD
Convention is not expected to totally
eliminate the seeking or taking of bribes,
there are hopes that a uniform set of rules
will curtail corrupt behavior, as long as those
rules are both enforceable and enforced.
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Recently, there has been considerable
debate and scholarship regarding the FCPA's
provisions. Numerous blogs dedicated to
studying FCPA reform and Securities and
Exchange Commission (“SEC”) enforcement
actions under the FCPA have sprung up.
Some commentators have proposed
amending the statute to remedy the
provisions that create a perceived
competitive disadvantage. Others have
countered this position by arguing that a
more permissive statute would destroy US
efforts in curbing corruption. This Note
evaluates two approaches to amending the
FCPA: 1) one to create a more aggressive
statute and 2) to establish a more business
friendly statute. In this discussion of the
FCPA, many scholars and practitioners have
centered their criticism and discussion on the
usefulness of the Exception. This Note
argues that the United States should repeal
the Exception, thus creating a more
aggressive anti-corruption statute. It
emphasizes the disadvantages of employing
the Exception, and in light of the Bribery Act,
urges the United States to once again lead
the fight to curb global corruption. Part I
discusses the history and specific provisions
of both the FCPA and Bribery Act while
highlighting the United States' historical lead
in enacting anti-bribery legislation by
encouraging the creation of the OECD
Convention. Part II details two different
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In Part I, the authors introduce the basic legal
framework that seeks to constrain corruption
in international business. There are three
basic sources of legal constraints. The first
source derives its authority from the FCPA
and its generalization, the OECD Anti-Bribery
Convention. The second is the United
Nations Convention Against Corruption,
which covers a broader range of countries
and corrupt activities. Finally, one section of
the Dodd-Frank Act requires firms in
extractive industries to report payments
under rules similar to those governing the
Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative,
a voluntary effort. In Part II, the authors make
their basic argument concerning the proper
way to compute the costs for the U.S.
economy, as opposed to the costs only to
U.S. firms. In Part III, the authors discuss the
potential long-term benefits of vigorous
enforcement and of ongoing soft-law
initiatives. Finally, the authors conclude in
Part IV with a return to the Chamber's claims.
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This Comment examines the scope of the
OECD Bribery Convention through an
application of the treaty's terms to the
Olympic Games Bribery Scandal. Part I
provides an overview of the Olympic Bribery
Scandal. This section briefly discusses the
economic advantages of being a host city. It
also provides an overview of the Olympic
Games site selection process and describes
why this process gives rise to corrupt acts
such as the Olympic Games Bribery Scandal.
Part II introduces the OECD Bribery
Convention, its history and its current status.
Part III examines the Olympic Bribery
Scandal in light of the OECD Convention.
This part explains that, although the OECD
Bribery Convention is applicable to the
Olympics, there are unresolved issues that
call into question the scope of this
Convention. Part IV examines the
implementation process of the Convention
and further discusses how broadening the
scope of the Convention will effect its
implementation. Part V concludes with a
summary of the application of the OECD
Bribery Convention to the Olympic Bribery
Scandal.
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This article outlines the history of the United
States' relationship with anti-corruption and
anti-bribery legislation, specifically the
FPCA.The article tracks the development of
the FCPA, its ratification and implementation,
as well as the international response to the
Act. This article ends with the conclusion that
the beneficial effect in developing nations of
implementation of the OECD and OAS
Conventions will not be an immediate
reduction of local corruption, or even an
immediate increase in foreign investment, but
rather perhaps a lowering of the world level of
corruption over a longer period, influencing
the more corrupt countries by the visible
association of reduced corruption and
increased wealth.
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Four landmark cases involving OECD
Convention enforcement cooperation and
competition prosecuting powerful
multinational corporations are discussed in
this Article. In the BAE case, both
enforcement competition and eventually
cooperation facilitated prosecutions in both
the United Kingdom and the United States.
The Siemens case involved enforcement
cooperation between Germany and the
United States. A series of cases known as
TSKJ, involving five multinational
corporations and potentially twelve
jurisdictions, were referred to the United
States by French magistrates, and ultimately
involved cooperation between the French,
Italian, Swiss, U.K., and U.S. authorities. The
Innospec cases were highly coordinated
between the United States and the United
Kingdom including cooperation in sentencing,
with some enforcement competition as the
U.K. judge publically criticized the United
States for “wholly inadequate” fines given the
severity of the crimes.
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This paper reviews bribery and corruption
cases in the telecommunications sector
where they have been violations of the
Foreign Corrupt Practices Act (FCPA). The
Act applies to a very broad class of
payments, both in money and in kind, made
to officials of foreign governments, including
the directors and employees of regulatory
agencies and state-owned entities (e.g.,
manufacturers and carriers). The FCPA is
Bribery
explicitly extraterritorial in scope and
and
expansive in its application, including any
Corruption
transaction that involves a US citizen, any
http://pap
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exchange in the USA or where funds pass
m/sol3/pa
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ns Under abstract_i
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of the FCPA, there have been some related
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Foreign
executive orders and administrative actions.
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Corrupt
Given the very high value of privatizations
Practices
and operating licenses (especially for
Act
oligopolistic cellular wireless network
services) there are obvious temptations to
solicit and to offer bribes in cash or in kind.
The Organisation for Economic Cooperation
and Development (OECD) has identified
certain economic sectors in which the public
procurement of supply contracts is
"particularly prone to corruption", these
include armaments, mining and
telecommunications. Additionally, the rates
charged by some carriers for the termination
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This Note demonstrates that Britain's
complex and ambiguous statutory language
creates doubt as to the enforceability of antibribery law on British companies, which may
concern competing U.S. companies. Part II of
this Note entertains a discussion of the
history in international bribery law, including a
recounting of the American-led creation of
the OECD Convention. Part III contains an indepth look at each states' implementing
legislation, the U.S.'s Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act and the U.K.'s corresponding
corruption laws. Part IV discusses the
adequacy of both the American and British
implementations of the OECD Convention, as
well as the differences between American
and British anti-bribery law. Part V concludes
with a recommendation of what actions
Britain should take with regard to satisfying
its international obligation, including a look at
the proposed Draft Corruption Bill that may in
fact be a sound implementation of the OECD
Convention.
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Prohibitions against transnational bribery
suffer from a paradoxical problem of
simultaneous over- and under-enforcement.
On the “supply-side,” U.S. enforcement
against bribery through the Foreign Corrupt
Practices Act (FCPA) is increasingly overaggressive, while enforcement by other
developed economies is nearly non-existent.
On the “demand-side,” governments of
developing economies where bribes take
place often have neither an interest in nor the
capacity to rein in their corrupt officials. In
light of these shortcomings, this Article
proposes reforming the FCPA as follows.
First, the SEC should cease paying profits
disgorged by corporate defendants into the
U.S. Treasury. Second, disgorgements
should instead be transferred to the Host
country where bribery took place, conditional
on the Host government's cooperation with
the FCPA investigation. And third, if
cooperation is not forthcoming, disgorgement
proceeds should be transferred to the
Organisation for Economic Co-operation and
Development (OECD) Working Group--an
international organization designed to
facilitate the enforcement of the OECD
Convention on Combating Bribery. Reforming
FCPA enforcement in this manner would reallocate the proceeds from anti-bribery
regulation on a global scale so as to properly
align the incentives of the parties involved
and provide greater access to the information
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This Note will evaluate the OECD's success
in achieving uniform implementation and
effective application of its anti-bribery
provisions through enforcement in the
countries who are party to the Convention. It
will argue that after ten years the Convention
boasts significant successes in
implementation through its peer-review
process, but that there are considerable
challenges remaining to achieving full
compliance.
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My goal here is to explore the effect, if any, of
the OECD Convention on the long-standing
“dual sovereignty” exception to the prohibition
against double jeopardy. The dual
sovereignty doctrine is founded in the notion
that the establishment of a particular crime
arises out of the independent authority of
each sovereign-that is, from the bottom up
and within the silo of domestic law. At a
minimum, this rationale becomes distorted
when countries establish a specifically
described crime pursuant to an obligation
that emanates “downward” from international
law, and in specific from a formal
international treaty.
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The present anti-corruption conventions may
blossom into much broader initiatives, aimed
at much more than merely suppressing
Cornell business bribery of foreign public officials.
Internation Indeed, the anti-corruption campaign is
al Law gradually becoming, as was always implicit in
Journal, the FCPA, a campaign for democracy and
33 Cornell market-oriented development. Concern
Int'l L.J. includes the effects of domestic corruption in
731
OECD countries; the costs of endemic
(2000) foreign corruption to OECD multinational
enterprises; and the reportedly now epidemic
nature of corruption in developing, emergent,
and transition economies.
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In August 2013, Brazil enacted the Clean
Company Act, placing administrative and civil
liability on legal entities engaging in bribery of
public officials. Brazil's enactment of the
Clean Company Act is a landmark
development with global significance. Despite
historically prevalent corruption in Brazil,
before the enactment of the Clean Company
Act, Brazil's express laws only held
individuals liable for engaging in bribery of
public officials, not legal entities. This
Comment argues that the Clean Company
Act generally conforms to, and in several
respects, even exceeds the requirements of
the OECD Anti-Bribery Convention. However,
whether Brazil will successfully meet the
expectations of the OECD and those of its
people hinges upon Brazil's proper
enforcement of the Clean Company Act.
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